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Achievement and Growth require two years of data (2022-23 and 2021-22 required) and may
use up to three years of data (including 2020-21).
The graduation, attendance, and absenteeism components in On-Track to Graduation use
lagged data (from 2021-22) and absenteeism scores may use up to three years of data
(including 2020-21 and 2019-20).
Target Group Outcomes follows the same rules as the Achievement, Growth, and On-Track to
Graduation priority areas including lagged data as well as multiple years of data.

Randolph students and staff have worked enthusiastically throughout the first semester of the
school year. It’s hard to believe that we are in the second quarter of school already and the
holidays are fast approaching. It is that time of year to share a little information on what this
year’s State Report Card looks like. 

Years back the legislation influenced how components of the report cards were weighed and how
growth was measured for all school districts. As the Randolph School District focuses on helping
all students achieve and maximize their full potential, the School Report Card is one source used
to reflect on strengths and areas for improvement.

As part of the state accountability system, the Department of Public Instruction (DPI) produces
report cards for every publicly funded school and district in Wisconsin. These Accountability
Report Cards include data on multiple indicators for multiple years across four Priority Areas
(Student Achievement, Growth, Closing Gaps, and On-track and Post-secondary Success). In
addition, given the impact on student success, the Accountability Report Cards also measure
chronic absenteeism and dropout rates. A school or district's Overall Accountability Score
places the school/district into one of five Overall Accountability Ratings:

The current School and District Report Cards are based on performance data from the two prior
school years. Scores are assessed these priority areas:
1.

2.

3.

I have attached the District Report Card and what to look for. We use this data, but we have to be
mindful that this is just one data point and we don’t put all of our marbles in this one basket. We
do know that this is the most used score that represents us in the public eye. Overall, the data
trend that we have is going in the correct direction. Here at Randolph we are striving to make our
district a better district each day we are here. Although we are heading in the right direction, we
are not where we want to be, yet. However, having higher report cards from the year prior is an
excellent trend that we will work hard to continue in the future. As always, our doors are open for
public input and ideas to help improve our district. If you have any questions please feel free to
call, email, or stop in to see me. 
 

DRCDetail Public Randolph
2021-2022

Report Cards At-
A-Glance  2022-2023

From the desk of Mr. Zacho
It’s a great day to be a Rocket!
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Dear Randolph Families and Community,

I trust this message finds you well. As we navigate through the academic year, I wanted to
take a moment to express my gratitude and appreciation for the outstanding efforts of both
our dedicated staff and supportive parents.

I am thrilled to witness the progress we have achieved together in pursuit of our school
goals. The commitment demonstrated by our staff and the unwavering support from our
parents have been instrumental in creating an environment where our students can thrive
academically, socially, and emotionally.

Our educators and support staff have been working diligently to create engaging and
effective learning experiences. with specific emphasis on literacy, for our students. Their
dedication to fostering a positive and inclusive atmosphere is evident in the strides our
school has made in various academic and extracurricular areas.

While we celebrate our successes, we acknowledge that there is always room for growth and
improvement. Together, as a united school community, we will continue to strive for
excellence and provide the best possible education for our students.

Next month is the time in the school year when we start planning forward for the upcoming
year. Our 9th-11th grade students will be working to create their 2024-2025 schedules in the
next few months, which provides a great time to talk with your student about the importance
of aligning their schedule to their goals beyond RHS. High school is the time for students to
explore their interests and their options. Details about all of our courses can be found in our
Course Description Handbook.

Though seniors will not be creating their schedules for next year, there will be a lot of
information shared in the next few months to ensure seniors have what they need to be
college and career ready.

Wishing you all a happy and healthy holiday season!
Mrs. Jen Kurtz

Happy Holidays from Randolph
Middle and High School!



Randolph Elementary Families-  

I hope your family had a warm and wonderful Thanksgiving. With the holidays around the
corner, students are busy practicing for the upcoming concert. The Annual Randolph
Elementary Music Concert will take place on December 14th. Two performances will take
place - 2:15 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. to showcase our students’ talents. Thank you goes out to Ms.
Gehrke, Mr. Huenink, and the classroom teachers for their work in preparing the students for
this wonderful tradition.   

While snow comes and goes throughout the winter, the temperature certainly is falling.
Students are expected to wear coats, hats and mittens (boots and snow pants when
appropriate) before school and during recesses. While some of our students would like us to
believe that two sweatshirts equals a coat, please send coats with your student.. There are a
few coats in the office for students to borrow if they forget theirs at home.  

We value our partnership with families in service to our students. As always, please call or
email the school if you have questions, concerns or feedback about your child’s learning
experience this school year.  

Regards,
Christy Fay
Elementary Principal

Hello! 
I am Kim Biel, the new school nurse! I grew up in Randolph and feel
very fortunate to now be working alongside some of my former
teachers! 
I earned my nursing degree from UW-Madison and worked at SSM-St
Mary’s in Madison for 14 years. I am married to my husband Mike, and
we have 3 children who also attend Randolph. They are so excited to
be able to see mom at school every day! 
In my free time I love to travel, hike, and spend time with my family
and friends. 
I look forward to doing my part to help keep the students in Randolph
happy and healthy! 



Wash your hands
Avoid touching your eyes, nose, or mouth
Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when coughing or sneezing
Stay home when you are sick
Clean and disinfect high-touch surfaces 
Get enough sleep and physical activity, eat a well balanced diet, and drink plenty of
fluids
Get a flu shot

Tips to Stay Healthy During Cold and Flu Season:

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.

7.



Did you know that you can purchase gift cards from the Randolph PTO???

****Many $5 and $10 cards will be available for the holidays****

Through our RaiseRight program, we sell gift cards at face value, and the
companies give us a percentage of money on EVERY single gift card sold!!!

FREE MONEY for the PTO! 
How would I do this, you ask??? It’s super easy! You can order online (email
ptor@rsdwi.org for instructions), or you can buy from Mrs. Bahr who keeps

a good stash on hand at all times. You can do that by emailing
bahrju@rsdwi.org and requesting your cards. She will let you know if they
are available, at which time you can send a check (to Randolph PTO) with

your student, and your student will bring the gift cards home.
We have gift cards available for gas stations, grocery stores, Amazon,

Culvers, T’s, and much more. Buy cards for your own personal use or for
gifting purposes! Please join us in this EASY fundraising opportunity!   

The Junior class (Class
of 2025) went to the
Wisconsin Education
Fair at UW-Oshkosh.
After the education

fair we received a UWO
campus tour.
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The Randolph Theatre Department will
be presenting Peter and the Starcatcher
on Friday February 16th and Saturday,
February 17th. The show is a prequel to
Peter Pan, showing how The Boy That
Never Grows Up came to Neverland in
the first place. The show will take place
in the Randolph Cafeteria at 7:00pm on
both nights. Mark your calendars now for
an exciting show!

The Middle School Student Council
organized and ran the Fall Book Fair
from November 9 to November 16.

Student Council members were hard at
work helping students find books that
fit their interests, and selling books to

students and their families. Every
purchase at the fair earned Scholastic

Dollars that were then used to purchase
new books for our two school libraries.

ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL

BOOK FAIR



Badger Girls and Boys State
Representatives

 Two junior students are chosen "Who best
exemplify these outstanding qualifications:

leadership, character, interest in government
and citizenship, and good health and physical
fitness". Good students, particularly of civics,
American history, etc., should be given special
consideration. "Scholarship, while important,

is not paramount." consideration should be
given to a student that has a veteran in the

family.
Delegates: Kaylee Baugher and Nicholas Medema

Alternates: Tessa Sadoski and Jack Vredeveld

Congratulations to the winner of the DAR
(National Society Daughters of the American

Revolution) award, Reagan Drews! The DAR Good
Citizens Award is awarded to a student based on

Dependability, Service, Leadership, and
Patriotism. Congratulations Reagan!

AWARD

National Honor Society welcomed six new members this year:
Karlee Baugher, Sarah Behm, Garrett Deakin, Gracyan Homan,

Nicholas Katsma, and Faith Stiemsma. These members were
inducted to the organization for their demonstration of scholarship,

service, leadership, and character.

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY



Is a volunteer event for K-5 RES students.
Raises funds for non-profit causes, globally & locally.
Is held annually with varying themes.
Honors/Memorializes special people.
Teaches students how to be volunteers.
Teaches students the importance of philanthropy.
Is a student opportunity for community service.
Develops school & community pride!
Is sponsored by the PTO.

R.E.S.O.L.V.E.:

This year, student volunteers (k-6) will “RESOLVE” to fight Alzheimer’s and
other dementia. During the month of November, our elementary students
focused on “giving & gratitude” and RESOLVE participation was an opportunity
to practice those attributes. This year, we will fight for a cure for Alzheimer’s
and other forms of dementia.

It is the mission of the Alzheimer’s Association to lead the way to end
Alzheimer’s and all other dementia - by accelerating global research, driving risk

reduction and early detection, and maximizing quality care and support. 
They need our support! The number of Americans living with Alzheimer’s is
growing fast. 1 in 3 seniors dies with Alzheimer’s or some other dementia.

Please join our fight… the first survivor of Alzheimer’s is out there!
After funding all event expenses, funds are disbursed as follows:

25% = global gift to a nonprofit organization
50% = local gift to a nonprofit organization

25% = PTO to continue supporting education at RSD

RESOLVE 2023-24



R.E.S.O.L.V.E. started in the 2018-19 school year and continues a great
tradition of giving.

2018-19
Global = National Fallen Firefighters Foundation

Local = Randolph Fire Department
Dedication = Wayne & Linda Vanderploeg

2019-20
Global & Local = Patriot K9s of Wisconsin

2020-21
Global & Local = Fanconi Anemia Research Fund

Dedication = Brett & Michael Johnson
2021-22

Global and Local = Leukemia & Lymphoma Society
Dedication = Liam Sanborn

2022-23
Global and Local = Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation

Dedication = Kiley Bryant & Caleb Lessor

With our years of RESOLVE participation, combined with 36 years of Jump
Rope for Heart & Hoops for Heart, our students, community, and staff have
raised over $290,000! This year will mark 42 years of fundraising in service to
others, saving lives, and making a difference in the world around us. Our
annual fundraising goal is $6,000 and students can earn some cool prizes for
helping out. This year we have a chance to get over the $300,000 mark for our
history total. 



Honors Band
Congratulations to the following Randolph High School Band members for being
selected to the 2023 Trailways South Conference Honors Band. On Monday, Nov

13 they performed at the Heidel House in Green Lake with band students from
Cambria-Friesland High School, Central Wisconsin Christian High School, Green
Lake High School, Markesan High School, Montello High School, Oakfield High

School, Princeton High School, and Wayland Academy. They worked hard all day
and performed an awesome concert together.

Your paragraph text
Graycee Paul-Krahn, Sherlyn Abadio, Lauryn Huenink, Katelyn

De Vries, Morgan DeJager, Alyssa De Vries, Kaylee Bates,  
Owen Summers, Brandon Alva-Fuertes, Garrett Deakin, Jacob
Kile, Eli Herpel, Maston Treptow, Caleb Kok, Wesley Pigeon.



On Monday November 6th 10 students from our high school choir were invited to
the Trailways North Honors Choir. Top level singers from various schools got

together to make music all day at the Heidel House in Green Lake. It was a
gorgeous day and the students learned a ton. The guest director said our students

exhibited enthusiasm, commitment to excellence, and were a key part of the
success of the honors choir. Students in attendance were William Bakken,
Morgan DeJager, Deanna Feil, Keeley Folk, Sherlyn Gomez Perez, Payton

Jarden, Caleb Kok, Emilyn Reyes, Katelyn Saeman, and Abram Stephen. Round
of applause to these talented students!  Way to go Rockets!

Students in attendance were William Bakken, Morgan DeJager, Deanna Feil,
Keeley Folk, Sherlyn Gomez Perez, Payton Jarden, Caleb Kok, Emilyn Reyes,

Katelyn Saeman, and Abram Stephen. Round of applause to these talented
students!  Way to go Rockets!

Honors Choir



20 students attended the UW Madison Admissions Counselor Visit

Each month PBIS focuses on a different behavior theme.  
September’s PBIS theme was Respect. In guidance class we focused on self respect.
The 4th graders spent their class time answering questions like career interest, cool

things about them, and their family. This was an activity to build self-identity and help
students understand the importance of respecting EVERYONE - including themselves. 

 Positive Behavioral Intervention and Supports 

This year I am excited to announce the creation of the Education & Human
Services Career (EHSC) Club! Mrs. Daugherty is the advisor, and the club is
open to all high school students who are interested in learning more about
the career fields education and human services. The purpose of our club is
to organize trips for students to immerse themselves in the world of jobs
in the educational field and human service industries. This year our club
has 17 members! Our most recent trip was  on 11/28, which was a tour of
the Moraine Park Technical College Campus. After that, on 12/13, we will

be taking a group to visit the Prairie Ridge Community Hospital in
Columbus, where they can apply to job shadow in a specific area. If you

have any questions about the club, please reach out to me at
DaughertyJ@rsdwi.org 

mailto:DaughertyJ@rsdwi.org


5th Graders have been working very
hard the last few weeks on
researching a state for an

informational report. After
researching and writing a report,
students created a pennant that

includes different text features. Our
students have also been working

hard on coding RVR Spheros during
our STEM time. Students combined
these two subject areas when they

built a Thanksgiving Day Parade float
for our parade down the hallway.

The floats were handmade in groups
to represent two to three different
states. When students were asked

what their favorite part of the
project was, the answers included all

parts of the project. From
researching a state they did not

know information about, to working
with teams to build the float, and
coding the RVR down the hallway,

students were all able to learn new
information and skills. 

RESEARCH

REPORT

STEM







HIGH HONOR ROLL
3.67- 4.0

HONORABLE MENTION
3.00 - 3.199

HONOR ROLL
3.20 - 3.669

Ashanti Chaez-Tapia
Elijah Herpel
Camdyn Muth
Mia Alva
Wyatt Braker
Jakob Dallman

Brendon Marks
MaKaela Prager
Autumn Bakken
Eli Drews
Izabell Gorsuch

Jonathan AlvaJakob Schmucki
Katelyn BobholzJack Smedema
Emma BrodieFaith Stiemsma
Taylor DrzonekLeah Vander Galien
Deanna FeilKarlee Baugher
Keeley FolkGarrett Deakin
Nicholas KatsmaGracyan Homan
Macy KohlbeckNicholas Medema
Collin MoldenhauerTessa Sadoski
Mya MoldenhauerJared Buwalda
Emilyn ReyesLauryn Huenink
Lucas RodriguezKiri Key
Jackson SadoskiLevi Kok
Katelyn Saeman Miley Lenz
Madison RandallTroy Logan
Tessa ReedLogan Baugher
Stella SmedemaMadelynn Medema
Lydia Van Buren 

Leia Agnew
Reagan Drews
Jake Dykstra
Lauren Grieger
Payton Jarden
Jacob kile
Caleb Kok
Dakota Martin
Karter Meredith
Wesley Pigeon
Corbin Scheeler
Abram Stephen
Daniel Stephenson
Kadyn White
Ashtyn Wiersma
Piper Alsum
Karly Baird
William Bakken
Sarah Behm
Ella Braker
Kaylee Jahnke
Chloe Nickel

Graycee Paul-Krahn
Ava Schmit
Kylah Stiemsma
David Vera
Jack Vredeveld
Kaylee Bates 
Jami Henderson
Westyn Prager
Taya Pulvermacher
Isabelle Rodriguez
Brayden Smedema
Sidney Wiersma
Addison Deich
Aarabella Fua
Gretta Hahn
Aubrey Kaufman
Gracia Kile
Charleigh Kirkendall
Jakob Treptow
Landon Vander Galien
Brody Vree

2023-2024 HIGH SCHOOL
QUARTER 1 HONOR ROLL



GOLD HONORS
3.70 - 4.00

SILVER HONORS
3.50 - 3.699

BRONZE HONORS
3.00 - 3.499

Joshua Bahr
Paetyn Bryant
Deirdre Castle berg
Cade Jens
Haley Jordan
Sophia Mork
Abigail Stiemsma
Maria Vera
Alexis Vree
Lexie Zemlo
Adler Alva-Fuertes
Lukas Alvin
Rylee Boschaert
Blake Buwalda
Kristyn Huenink

Mason Jens
Zoe Kok
Cynleah Landry
Brynn Lienke
Paisley Logan
Garham Wood
Avani Wraggs
Joe Meyer
Olivia Rau
Lillian Summers 

Austin Trotz
Kiley Bryant
Adrienne Arther
Lexie Drews

Jenna Bahr
Kolten Boyens
Samantha Gorsuch
Cameron Harvey
Bryelle Hollander
Jayden Hopkins
Sienna Martin
Taylor Mierzejewski
Bo Moldenhauer
Annika Reed
Connor Westfield
Adalyn Witten
Avrie Gove
Betty Liotta

Monroe Hartl
Autumn Pollesch
Victoria Tenfel

Rylie Nighbor
Matthew Roach
Sophia Schmit
Benjamyn Thornsen
Graeme VanBeek
Ella Zander
Wyatt Gilchrist
Cullen Harvey
Gavin Kirkendall
Beckam Scheeler
Dalila Vera 
Ryder Westover
Teagan Igl

MIDDLE SCHOOL
QUARTER 1 HONOR ROLL



Election Details
An election is to be held for the Randolph School District, on Tuesday, April 2, 2024.
The following offices are to be elected to succeed the present incumbents listed:

Office                                                                                  Incumbent
School Board Member                                                        Barbara Braker
School Board Member                                                        Gary DeVries

Office Terms
The term of office for school board member is three years beginning on Monday, April
22, 2024 and expiring April 25, 2027. A description of the school district boundaries can
be obtained in the district office of the Randolph School District.

For Candidates
A Campaign Registration Statement and a Declaration of Candidacy, must be filed no
later than 5:00 p.m., on Tuesday, January 2, 2024, in the District Office of the Randolph
School District. The office is located at 110 Meadowood Drive, Randolph, Wisconsin
and is open from 8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. Paperwork may also
be mailed to the address noted above, or filed personally with the School District Clerk,
Barb Braker.

Primary Election
If a primary is necessary, the primary will be held on Tuesday, February 20, 2024.

Additional Information
Acceptable Photo ID will be required to vote at this election. If you do not have a photo
ID you may obtain a free ID for voting from the Division of Motor Vehicles.

                                                     Done in the Village of Randolph on November 7, 2023
                                                                                      Barb Braker, School District Clerk

NOTICE OF SCHOOL BOARD ELECTION
Randolph School District

April 2, 2024

Randolph
Board of Education

Wayne Vanderploeg, President
Gary DeVries, Vice president

Allen Drews, Treasurer
Barb Braker, Clerk
Mike Biel, Member

Keith Medema, Member
Josh Jens, Member

District Administrator:
Brian Zacho

Regular School Board meetings are usually held on
the third Monday of the month in the Middle

School/High School library at 6:30 pm. Agendas
for these meetings are posted at the Randolph

Village Hall, National Exchange Bank in Randolph,
Randolph Hometown Pharmacy and the Randolph

School District office vestibule. 

These are small samples of all the good things happening at the RSD.  Be sure and visit our Facebook page to see more.


